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DATE: July 24, 2020 

TO: Honorable President and Members of the City Council
FROM: Baltimore City Recreation & Parks
POSITION: Support 
Re: CITY COUNCIL BILL #20-0231R: Informational Hearing – Bringing Back Victory Gardens
Dear President and City Council Members: 

Baltimore City Recreation and Parks (BCRP) has reviewed City Council Bill 20-0231R, which is for the purpose of inviting the Health Commissioner, the Director of Recreation and Parks, the Director of Sustainability, and community leaders to discuss the efficacy of increasing community gardens within our neighborhoods in order to offset COVID-19 and its ancillary effects as well as generally making our City a greener, healthier, and cleaner place to live.

An increase in community gardening seeks to address in part the underlying structural inequities in having limited or no access to fresh foods in Healthy Food Priority Areas (fka food deserts) within the City of Baltimore. Cultivating good health and stabilizing food insecure neighborhoods by greening vacant lots can turn neglected properties into assets that increase a sense of community and strengthen neighborhoods. 
In 1978, BCRP began the City Farms Program. This program is rooted in the tradition of establishing backyard gardens for city residents to grow and preserve their own food. The community gardens are located in eleven different parks and other community spaces providing over 800 garden plots to a diverse group of Baltimore City residents. The City Farms Program provides residents the opportunity to locally grow healthy produce while encouraging a healthier life style.
While City Farms is successful, it would not be possible to expand our existing program under current budgetary and personnel restraints, but BCRP has a wealth of knowledge and experience to share. Therefore, Baltimore City Recreation and Parks is happy to participate in this discussion and recommends approval of City Council Bill 20-0231R. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Jenny Morgan at jenny.morgan@baltimorecity.gov or at 410-396-7900.
Sincerely, 



Reginald Moore, Executive Director

Reginald Moore
Executive Director 
City of Baltimore, Department of Recreation & Parks

